Minutes of the Board Meeting
October 6, 2009

Ropers Restaurant, Albuquerque, NM

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. President,  Susan Dezavelle presided.

Roll:  Present: Susan Dezavelle, Beth Frilling, Barbara Burkhardt, Rena Haynes, Irena Callahan, Ulla Hudson, Donald Simpson, Marybeth Perez Soto. Mary Lou Winclechter.  Absent: Randi  Phillips, , Betty Jorgensen, and Harold Baskin.  Guests: DJ Collins, John Collins, Dusty Winclechter,  Rusty Cook, Melli and Lisa (Ulla’s students visiting from Germany)
Approval of Minutes:  The Minutes of September1, 2009 were reviewed and approved with the addition to note that the Board approved the 501c $750 filing fee. 

Financial Report:   Rena reviewed the September financial statements.   Net income remains positive.  Rena stated she will be working on the 501c filings.  I was noted that there were a few members who just joined in September.  It was proposed and the Board voted approval to consider these members for 2010 so they will not have to pay again so soon and these names will be included on the first USDF submission in October for 2010 membership.
Schooling Show Update: The September Bosque Farms schooling show had to be cancelled due to weather and Cherry Tree Farm has offered to hold another schooling show November 1.  The Board had reviewed and approved this through email communications last week.  Rena will confirm if we need an insurance  rider and if needed, will obtain it.
Recognized Show Update: Donald reported that entries are looking good for Regional’s.    He also reported that he is working out the schedule for next year and the May date currently posted may change.
Year End Awards: Discussion about when to send out invitations and it was agreed that they should go out no later than the last week of October.   Awards results will have to be calculated directly after the Nov 1 show so those results will be included.
Publication of Member Listing:  Discussion about timing and method of distribution.   Donald said he could do it after the Regional show and it was proposed to mail it out with the invitations.
Newsletter Update:  Susan reported that the October newsletter is ready to go out later this week.  She proposed that we publish it on the web, notify members via the Yahoo email group that it is available on the web and let members know if they want a paper copied mailed, they can request it and will be put on the list for future mailing.  Members who do not have email would automatically receive the paper newsletter by US mail regardless.  This will provide savings to the Club mostly in copying costs, but also postage.  A vote was taken and 8 of the 9 Board members present approved this proposal.  Discussion followed about when to publish the next Newsletter, given that there is a show November 1st  and the Awards Banquet Nov 15th.  A general consensus was reached that the next one should be published after the results of the election, the end of November or early December and will include updates on all these plus Regionals.  
GMO Delegate: Susan reported that she had received notice from Sean Cunningham that he no longer plans to represent NMDA at the annual USDF conference.  Rusty Cook has represented NMDA in the past, is planning to attend and is interested in being the delegate.  The Board approved to pay Rusty’s expenses for the trip for a total of $1,100 and she presented documentation of those expenses (travel, hotel) to Rena.  Rusty was asked in return to provide a comprehensive written report, also to notify us of topics being discussed so she can get our feedback and represent NMDA’s concerns.
Updates to Standing Rules:  No additional updates to be made at this time, however, this will be an on-going process.
Nominating Committee: Donald has agreed to Chair the Nominating Committee, which also includes John Collins and Jean Podborny.  They will develop the balloting process and will mail ballots out to members with a self addressed envelope to be returned to NMDA.  A Yahoo Group email notice about nominations has been sent out to the NMDA members to remind them about Nominations due by Oct 15th.
Junior Members Fees at Schooling Shows:  Susan presented a proposal she received from a member to ask for reduced fees for Junior riders at the NMDA schooling shows due to the fact that some Juniors have difficulty affording the dressage classes at $20 each.  Discussion followed, then the Board members present voted unanimously not to approved this proposal.
Membership Drive:  Susan reminded the Board that USDF expects the GMOs submit an initial membership list for 2010 by October 31st.  Susan encouraged all Board members to send in their 2010 membership now.  Donald will also send out membership form in his packets at the Regionals.  The form is out on the web and has all the new membership categories and fees approved in the By-Laws Amendments and Standing Rules updates passed by the Board this year.

General discussion: There was discussion about the need to provide educational opportunities for the membership every month and to have better communication with the different barn owners about what they are doing so we can keep a current schedule of events happening in our area.
Start planning 2010 Schooling Shows?  Susan asked if we should start planning for next year.  Board members present expressed that it was too early to do this and we can wait until later in the year.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
